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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE BUSINESS, COMMERCE AND LABOR COMMITTEE.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Al Lane at 9:02 a.m. on February 22, 2000 in Room 521-S of
the Capitol.

All members were present except: Rep. Bob Grant - excused
Rep. Mike O’Neal - excused
Rep. Rick Rehorn - excused

Committee staff present: Bob Nugent, Revisor of Statutes
Jerry Donaldson, Legislative Research Department
Dennis Hodgins, Legislative Research Department
Bev Adams, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee: Michael Murray, Sprint

Others attending: See attached list

Handout from Susan Somers, Board of Accountancy, showing the 20% paid into the State General Fund.
(Attachment 1)

Final Action on HB 2938 - Relaxation of restrictions on interstate practice of public accountancy

Rep. Humerickhouse made a motion to pass out the bill favorably.  It was seconded by Rep. Beggs.  Rep. Ruff made
a motion to adopt the amendments as written in the balloon in the testimony by T. C. Anderson. (Attachment 1,
February 18, 2000)  It was seconded by Rep. Beggs.  The motion carried.  The original motion was changed to be
passed out favorably as amended.  The motion carried.

Final Action on HB 2580 - Telephone solicitations; automated dialing machines.

A motion was made by Rep. Welshimer and seconded by Rep. Henry to pass out the bill favorably.  Rep. Welshimer
made a motion to adopt the amendments contained in the balloon.  (Attachment 2) It was seconded by Rep. Ruff.
 During discussion the bill was amended beginning on page 2, line 22, by striking  “8" and changing to “5" in both
places.  The motion carried.  The original motion was changed to be passed out favorably as amended.  The motion
passed.

Mike Murray, Sprint, answered questions pertaining to the balloon on HB 2580 during discussion on the motion to
amend the bill.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 a.m.  The next meeting will be announced.


